From: <u>janet.pct1423@everyactioncustom.com</u> on behalf of <u>Janet Mattern</u>

To: Rules Coordinator

Subject: New §3.66, Weather Emergency Preparedness Standards (Senate Bill 3, 2021)

**Date:** Monday, August 15, 2022 2:59:19 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Railroad Commission of Texas. Do NOT click links or open attachments from unknown sources without first confirming the message is legitimate. If you believe this to be a malicious and/or phishing email, please contact the ITS Help Desk at 512-463-7229. Do not respond to or forward the email, click on any links or open any attachments without guidance from the Help Desk

Dear Critical Infrastructure Division Director Jared Ware,

I was lucky last year when electricity was shut off across Texas. My family was fortunate. I had power, but my 3 siblings and their families and my 90 year old mother did not. Their homes had no power and no water for over 3 days. Fortunately for me and my family, they were able to come stay with me. This could have been an enormous tragedy if I too had no power. There are many families that had no place to go. There are many people without electricity during this horrifically hot summer. Our energy grid must be maintained. How can we invite more people to move to our state, when we have no assurance that the current population will have adequate energy. This is about laziness and not spending the money to maintain infrastructure. Our energy industry can afford to make improvements. This must be done to ensure all Texans have energy, which in Texas is essential for many to survive.

Over ten years ago Texas experienced widespread power outages affecting 4 million power customers in the state. Federal regulators recommended that the Railroad Commission (RRC) "investigate whether minimum standards for the winterization of gas production and processing facilities should be adopted." After the commission declined to pass such standards, Texas experienced widespread power outages again during a February 2021 winter storm event. The 2021 event affected 4.5 million power customers in Texas, leading to hundreds of deaths and the largest carbon monoxide poisoning event in state history.

After last year's winter's storms, the Texas legislature required the RRC and the Public Utility Commission to assure that the gas wells, pipelines and generating plants were weatherized so that we don't face another big blackout. A 2021 FERC investigation noted that natural gas fuel supply issues were the second largest cause of outages, other than electric generator freezing issues. It's critical that all the gas wells, pipelines, and parts of the gas supply chain are prepared to operate in winter storms.

As the commission prepares its first major weatherization rule, please consider making the following improvements:

- 1. Ensure that potential penalties are higher than the potential cost of non-compliance.
- 2. Encourage operators to come back into compliance swiftly by significantly reducing the "time out of compliance" for each factor value in the penalty classification system.
- 3. Create a fair and ethical playing field for operators by developing a definition for a "Major weather-related forced stoppage" that is not subjectively determined by RRC staff.
- 4. Create a process for ensuring that emergency contact information is updated on the Electricity Supply Chain Map in a timely manner. Operators who acquire facilities between critical infrastructure filing deadlines should immediately update the RRC by filing forms CI-D and CI-X for the acquired facilities.
- 5. Facilitate operator compliance by issuing guidance or a notice to operators clarifying deadlines for filing and implementation, and explaining how RRC will enforce weatherization standards for critical gas supply chain facilities that are on the final Electricity Supply Chain Map to be published on September 1.
- 6. Consider notifying facilities of their status on the Electricity Supply Chain map by email rather than physical mail, which many operators have said they have trouble receiving.

It is essential that the commission creates a weatherization rule and internal processes that result in a safer, more reliable natural gas supply chain – and not simply more paperwork or bureaucracy for the industry. Texans – and Americans in other states who rely on Texas' natural gas supply – are counting on you to get this right.

Sincerely, Janet Mattern 6662 Saint Andrews Rd Fort Worth, TX 76132-4579 janet.pct1423@gmail.com